Parcels of land and assets currently within RDC/ESCC ownership. Agenda 7

I have recently received this correspondence from the Clerk at Rye.

“We had a meeting with RDC’s Estates Manager, Will Wright Will.wright@rother.gov.uk yesterday – primarily to discuss the commercial interest Rother has received in respect of 3 of 4 Rye’s public conveniences.

RDC has a considerable amount of land and property in Rye – so, a week or so ago (with my eye on local government reorganisation), I requested an up-to-date schedule of the holding. It appears this will not be available for at least 6 weeks because RDC is transferring its (possibly not entirely accurate) land terrier into a new software package. 

It is conceivable that there may be small pockets of RDC land within our parishes that we are unaware of. Since ESCC will be abolished too – it might be worth making a similar request to it. Once we have a complete picture of RDC and ESCC assets within our parishes we can then consider the costs (most likely maintenance) that might be entailed if some – or all – of these assets were transferred to us (rather than be devolved ‘upwards’). If these costs would necessitate a significant precept increase we will need to ensure there is time to obtain a mandate from local tax payers.”

This issue will clearly affect larger councils like Rye far more than Whatlington. However, an investigation with both higher tier authorities would be worthwhile for the potential of amenity land, physical assets (i.e buildings) and finally the potential for ransom strips.

A ransom strip is a piece of land which separates the roadway from a potential development. When that is the only access to the development the ransom strip can be sold for up to 40% of the land’s development potential. Whilst this may not materialise for many, many years, it may still be worth having the parcels of land “in the bank” for the future.

Each case would need to be assessed on an individual basis for its potential value and/or cost. In the case of costs (either capital or maintenance) a consultation with residents would be appropriate.

Proposal: That the clerk should be instructed to make enquiries with RDC/ESCC regarding the above.


Phil Burgess

Locum Clerk
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